
June 23'', 2017 

MDEQ 

Grand Rapids District Office 

350 Ottawa Avenue, N.W. 

Unit 10 

Grand Rapids, Ml 49503 

Attn: Adam Shaffer 

Dear Mr. Shaffer, 

).(?AMERICAN SEATING 

JU\' D 6 2017 

AIR OiJhU I' UiV;, .. ,)f\J 
GRAND RP.PI.QS DISTfliCT 

This letter is in follow-up to the violation noticed received June 7'h, 2017. This violation occurred 

with the inspection on March 281h, 2017 looking at the records of 2016 and the current process to date. 

The violation of notice states that process FGISADHESIVE was in improper determination of VOC content 

and incomplete records. Also, it was stated that FGFACILITY was in violation with improper 

determination of the HAP/VOC content and incomplete records. Both process fell into non-compliance 

with an absence in position of the environmental requirements in the facility for the end of 2016, which 

held up some record keeping. This has been corrected and new management in the position has been 

taking the steps for proper documentation and records of usage in the required areas. In those 

respected areas usage documented have been posted to keep track and record of exact usage on each 

month. Those are to be collected at the end of the month and documented for further use starting in 

July 1'1, 2017. For determining the correct VOC or HAP content for the above process's, this has been 

requested to receive formulation data/Technical data sheets for the chemicals that are required to be 

monitored. These formulation sheets will be compared to the data sheets that have been in use to 

compare the correct data needed for calculations. American Seating will also produce a letter of use of 

formulation sheets instead of the Air permit test method 24. The 2016 MAERS report will be 

resubmitted as part of the request in the latter of violation notice. This will be a corrected version of the 

2016 MEARS report that more accurately identifies the reported emissions of the year with a full year of 

collected data. In Which, will be completed by the end of the week ending June 301h, 2017. 

Please contactme at 616-732-6650 if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Kyle GeBraad 
Environmental Health & Safety Specilaist 
American Seating Company 
401 American Seating Center 
Grand Rapids, MI 49504 
(616) 732-6650 direct 
(616) 732-6401 fax 


